
South Slope PAC Zoom Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, April 28, 2021; 7:00pm – 7:58pm 
 
PAC Executive:  Chair:    Kim Godwin 
   Vice-Chair:   AJ Mohamed (new) 
   Treasurer:   Mark Van 

Secretary:   Feyona McKenna (new) 
Fundraising Coordinator: <vacant> 
District PAC (DPAC) Rep: <vacant> 
 

Principal:  Lindsay Holliday (South Slope), Catherine Bennett (BCSD) 
Vice-Principal:  Janene Seabrook 
Head Teacher: Teresa Fierro (South Slope), Jennifer Zuvic (BCSD K-7) 
 
Item A: Motion to accept minutes 

• AJ forwarded & Mark seconded the motion to accept the minutes 
 
Item B: PAC AGM Business 

1. Reviewed PAC, Budget and positions 
2. Nominations & Election for positions: 

a. Secretary: Feyona McKenna 
b. Treasurer: Mark Van 
c. Vice-Chair: AJ Mohamed 
d. Chair: Kim Godwin 
e. Still need: DPAC Rep, Fundraising Coordinator and Private Grant Coordinator 

 
Item C: Financial Update  
 

Gaming: $10,474.31 
Non-gaming: $5,014.59 
Donation: $15,733.86 
 

Item D: South Slope Campus Updates  
 
South Slope Report (Lindsay Holliday) 
1. Staffing changes for next year 

a. Deanne Lawder is retiring; Mark Cunningham (EA) will be on an educational leave; Sarah Binns 
will be taking a year of absence from the district as she’s planning on teaching abroad 

2. Monday, May 3rd at 6:30pm: problem solving/social skills zoom workshop for parents 
3. Ms. Yapp’s class in isolation; the person who had COVID is the only known case, no known in-class 

transmission. 
a. Students will be back to school on Friday, April 30th 

4. Planning gr.7 Grad 
a. Students will come out of school hours with family for photos & certificates; outdoor luncheon 

with each cohort with pizza & drinks; slideshow 
5. Walk 30 Challenge – encouraging students to walk more 
6. Jen Araujo won an award for Teacher Librarian of the year 

7. Pro-D Day - South Slope staff had an ASL lesson by 2 EAs from BCSD (Tara and Rae-Mairi); then attended 
math workshops with Carole Fullerton.  



BCSD K – 7 Report (Catherine Bennett) 
8. Staffing changes: Leslie Dunn (EA), Christine Ehrlich-Brady (ESL), Greg Desrosiers. (SS & ESL), and Sylvia 

Auger will be retiring 
9. Marilyn Beal passed away on March 15 of natural causes; PAC will be covering the costs for a tree to be 

planted in her memory 
10. Teacher staff appreciation week coming up  
11. Last week of May is Deaf Awareness week; lots of virtual activities planned such as plays and shows 
12. Chicks just hatched in SS; BCSD is doing something similar and some of the chicks are just about to 

hatch. The chicks will be picked up by the farmer and returned to the farm. 
 
Item D: Fundraising  
 

1. Purdy’s – raised $492.58 
2. Diversity/Kindness Club fundraiser of school clothing with special logo to raise money for our 

Intersectionality rainbow crosswalk  
a. For masks, 50 is the minimum for the price point if we want our decal on it; have the t-shirt as 

an affordable option so keeping the price at only $10; won’t sell beanies until the fall; will put a 
webpage so parents can see how the items look in colour 

b. Paint is being ordered and may be paint before the summer 
3. Max Frut as a possible fundraiser or treat for kids; Kim will discuss with Lindsay 
4. Waves & Pizza Pizza will be deferred to the fall 
5. Ongoing: COBS (Marine Way & Byrne), Mabel’s Labels 
6. Private grant applications update 

a. “Learning for a Sustainable Future” grant for gr 7: complete 
b. Fresh Slice grant – waiting for info 
c. Best Buy grant application needs to be submitted 

 
Item E: On-going and New Business  
 

1. Mark raised the issue of how to get more parents involved in PAC. Perhaps hold a survey for parents or 
hold the AGM in Sept or Oct. when there are more people. 

a. Whoever participates in survey gets into a draw for a free t-shirt 
2. DPAC report – no update 

 
Next Meeting: May 26th, 2021 
 
Meeting adjourned 7:58 pm  
 
 


